
March 29, 2016

Dear Suncrest Community,

Over the past several months a committee has been formed to rework the current PAC constitution with the intention of creating better flow and clarity, while maintaining the integrity of the original document. To this end, much of the wording has been changed, while the majority of the policies remain in place. We have used the sample provided by the BC Council of Parent Advisory Councils to provide a framework for this process.  

It is our goal to formally present the updated constitution in its entirety at our next PAC General Meeting on April 13 at 9:00 am to be adopted by a majority vote. 

For your information, both the old and new constitution are available at the office, as well as posted online at http://suncrestpac.weebly.com and http://suncrest.sd41.bc.ca
Changes of note:

1. II. Purposes of the Organization and III. Objectives have been combined and reworded and are now under the heading of II. Purposes of the PAC.

2. IV. Membership has been renumbered (III.), reworded, and expanded to include requiring members to uphold the Code of Conduct and Ethics.

3. V. Officers has been reorganized to include V. Executive, VI. Executive Meetings, and VII. Duties of the Executive and Representatives. Additionally, we have changed the term of “Chairperson” to “President” for consistency with the BC Confederation of Parent Advisory Councils. Provision for additional optional executive positions of Immediate Past President and Member at Large have been added. Duties of all officers have been reworded, and information regarding V. Executive and VI. Executive Meetings have been expanded. 
4. VI. Committees has been renumbered (VIII.) and some of the wording has been updated.
5. VII. Meetings  has been renumbered (IV.) and some of the wording has been updated. Additionally, clarification regarding voting procedure has been provided. 6. The Annual General Meeting shall be held in May has been changed to 2. General meetings will be held not fewer than six times during the school year, including the Annual General Meeting, which shall be held in May or June.

6. VIII. School Planning Council (SPC) has been removed as this council is no longer required by the provincial government.
7. IX. Finances has been renumbered and renamed IX. Financial Matters.
8. X. Amendments has been renamed Constitution Amendments and reworded.
9. XI. Code of Conduct has been renamed Code of Conduct and Ethics and has been expanded.
10.  XII. Dissolution has been reworded. In addition, policy around disbursement of remaining funds has been updated from disbursement of remaining funds will be decided upon by the membership at the final PAC meeting to remaining funds shall be distributed to another parent advisory council or councils in the School District No. 41 (Burnaby) having purposes similar to those of the PAC, as the members of the PAC may determine at the time of dissolution. 

Any questions may be directed to corinakuban@gmail.com 

Warm regards,

Corina Kuban

Suncrest PAC Chair

Leslie  Chu

Committee Member

Rozsika den Haan

Committee Member


